EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT

To the Members of BALANCE

For the Year Ending March 31, 2011

In our quest to achieve CARF accreditation, quality improvement is an ongoing item on our staff meeting agendas.  We have discussions about how we serve participants; can we do it better, and how do we turn discussion into action.  Some activities include; reintroducing checklists to ensure important issues such as safety, have been addressed by staff and the participant; Individual Program Planning (IPP’s) has increased dialogue between participant and instructor clearly identifying progress and goals.  We have also increased the number of team meetings, allowing participants to touch base with all their team at once.

The staff has dedicated time to reading and reviewing policies and procedures.  It’s like a refresher course regarding staff, board and volunteers responsibilities to BALANCE, and BALANCE’s responsibility to the stakeholders.  One such policy is The Code of Ethics.  It reads as follows; “The code of ethics defines the ethical framework which underlies all activities of BALANCE.  All staff, volunteers and Board members are committed to the support of the Code of Ethics and to maintaining its effectiveness on an ongoing basis.  This includes the responsibility to maintain high standards of conduct, respect confidentiality, encourage participant independence and contribute to the welfare of all participants.”  Please visit the website at www.balancefba.org to read the entire Code of Ethics policy and procedure.

This year the Board of Directors reviewed eligibility criteria for BALANCE services which included the statement if you “are considered legally blind”.  Under this definition people with a functional vision loss were not eligible for BALANCE services because they had not been ‘designated’ as legally blind.  However, many of these folks found that functionally their loss of vision had a significant impact on independence, health and quality of life.  The eligibility criterion now reads “you are eligible if you have functional vision loss.”

The recent e-access survey was intended to provide us with an understanding of which classes and/or support groups are of interest to the community as well as a better understanding of the use of social media and related information technologies for blind and VI users. We will be presenting results of the survey at this year’s AGM with a discussion about future programming as part of the strategic plan.

The BALANCE for Blind Adults website is the place to visit for our latest news and events.  Upcoming classes are listed and podcasts exploring ongoing yoga classes, living with diabetes course and more, plus contents of the news line can all be found on the site.  The news line gives weekly accounts of affordable activities and events being held throughout the city.  

The project between BALANCE and Canadian Paraplegic Association (CPA) completed its final year as of the end of March.  We are very pleased that CPA has created an employment program that supports blind and vision impaired job seekers.   Shane Laurnitus, BALANCE’s Accommodations Specialist and Diana Hutton, a graduate from Mohawk College post-grad program for Rehabilitation Teachers, worked over a two year period to build a strong knowledge base at CPA.  They now offer a quality program in Employment Services for blind and vision impaired consumers.

The Colin Haines Fund is an independent fund that allows participants to apply for financial assistance to make a special purchase.  This year the fund was used by participants to purchase a talking blood pressure monitor, an electric shaver, a long cane and a computer desk.  Two separate digital recorders were also purchased.  Thanks so much to Colin Haines for the creation of this excellent resource.  

Over the past year the Board of Directors and I have been learning about what it means to be a Governance board as opposed to a working board.  It has been a big learning curve for all of us, with very positive results.  Thanks so much to our chairperson, Naz Husain for her wonderful leadership.  Thanks also to all the members who have put so much into the “governing” of this organization.  

Recognition must go out to the participants whose hard work and increased independence has made the staff’s job a pleasure.  Reaching your goals and increasing your quality of life is what our work here at BALANCE is all about.

And finally I’d like to thank BALANCE’s wonderful staff for their dedication to the success in reaching the participants goals and dreams.  Also their willingness to embrace change...even when it means more work and more meetings...has been awesome!  

Respectfully yours,

Sue Archibald

Executive Director

